
From: Kester, Tony
To: Marie Waller (MarieWaller@scstatehouse.gov) <MarieWaller@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 11/21/2014 7:54:13 AM
Subject: FW: Clarification from the October 29th AAA/ADRC Meeting

Marie,

Just wanted to share an e-mail from Lowcountry regarding the 6 mile radius policy.

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Dickinson, Gerry
Sent: Thursday, November 20, 2014 11:53 AM
To: Kester, Tony; Beard, Rene; Wolf, Anne; Watson, Dale; Pondy, Kevin; Ellison, Ruchelle
Subject: FW: Clarification from the October 29th AAA/ADRC Meeting

FYI: Very nice and positive email from Lowcountry.

Gerry Dickinson
Program Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9867, Fax 803-734-9886
gdickinson@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Hank D Amundson [mailto:HDAmundson@lowcountrycog.org]
Sent: Thursday, November 20, 2014 11:51 AM
To: Dickinson, Gerry
Subject: FW: Clarification from the October 29th AAA/ADRC Meeting

That was a good clarification that should not have been necessary. It was clear, in the meeting, that the radius would 
be further discussed/analyzed.
Sorry you had to do this. Fire-starters are out there.
We still want to sit down and discuss being the first to go with the plan and the size of the radius.

Hank Amundson -  Interim AAA/ADRC Director
HDAmundson@lowcountrycog.org
843-726-5536
843-726-5165-fax
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From: Aging, PSA Help [mailto:psahelp@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, November 20, 2014 11:28 AM
To: 'Barbara.Robinson@catawba-aging.com'; 'Cindy Curtis'; 'Connie Munn'; Hank D Amundson; 'Karen Carter'; 'Kathy
Powell'; 'Kim Harmon'; 'lbassham@lscog.org'; 'mfields@lscog.org'; 'Sheila Welch'; 'Stephanie Blunt';
'vwideman@uppersavannah.com'; 'Ann Lewis'; 'Ben Mauldin'; Chris Bickley; 'Connie Shade'; 'Dr. Michael Mikota'; 'Patricia
Hartung'; 'Sarah Penick Smith'; 'Stephanie Blunt'; 'Steven Pelissier'; 'Todd Shifflet'
Cc: Aging, PSA Help; 'mariewaller@scstatehouse.gov'; Kester, Tony
Subject: Clarification from the October 29th AAA/ADRC Meeting

Dear PSA and AAA/ADRC Directors;

The LGOA would like to thank everyone who participated in the AAA/ADRC Directors meeting on Wednesday,
October 29, 2014. These quarterly meetings provide an excellent opportunity for the LGOA and the PSAs to discuss
important matters in an open setting, thus affording the opportunity for everyone to publicly present their views and 
opinions, while seeking solutions that can assist in moving the aging network forward.

As a result of a topic discussed during the meeting, the LGOA would like to take this opportunity to provide some
much needed clarification. The LGOA has not established a new policy for setting a fixed radius/distance for group
dining participants. The LGOA is researching ways to best utilize limited transportation funds to ensure clients are
getting to the doctor or to the store for essential needs. It is the LGOA's policy to formally announce all policy
changes via PSAHelp@aging.sc.gov or through the Policies and Procedures Manual.

During the meeting, there was a discussion on the possibility of setting a radius around group dining sites for
transportation. A suggestion of a six mile radius was discussed. The meeting participants provided their views on
this proposal, including their support of the concept, and their concerns over the number of miles. As a result of this 
dialogue, the LGOA and PSAs agreed that a six mile radius would not meet the needs of the state at this time.

Instead, the PSAs were asked to work with their providers to ensure that transportation units are spent wisely, giving 
priority to medical appointments and life-sustaining shopping. These essential trips are beneficial in sustaining 
independence and safety for those seniors who wish to remain living at home.

Again, the LGOA thanks everyone who participated in the October 29th meeting. We believe that these meetings are 
very useful, and staff appreciates the feedback provided by the PSAs. The LGOA looks forward to future meetings in 
2015.

Thank you for sharing the LGOA's goal of enhancing the lives of South Carolina's seniors and adults with disabilities.

Help CART
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.
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